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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Welcome back to our final term of the year!  We hope you had a relaxing break with your families. 
 
Eid 
 
An important aspect of life at ESP is the sharing of the many religious festivals our children celebrate. 
When we are at school together, we encourage the children to share their experiences both in class and in 
assemblies.  We hope you found the resources ǊŜƭŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ 9ƛŘ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǇŀƎŜ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭΦ Thank you 
to the families that sent in pictures of your celebrations.  
 
 

 
 

 
Wider School Opening in the Summer Term ς Update 
 
Throughout the school closure we have continued to provide provision for the children of keyworker 
families. Since the easing of lockdown measures on June 1st, we have received extremely high numbers of 
keyworker families requesting places in school. Government guidance states that we must prioritise the 
return of keyworker pupils and therefore the Senior Leadership Team and the Governing Body have been 



considering the logistics of safely opening the school to increasing numbers of pupils. It has been necessary 
to consider the number of pupils we can accommodate on the school site whilst adhering to social 
distancing protocols in all areas including classrooms, playgrounds, corridors and toilets. 
 
When we sent out the questionnaire to priority cohorts to get a sense check of the intentions of families 
within our school as to whether their child would return we had not anticipated such a large increase in 
the number of key worker families requiring provision.  This has been unexpected and means that at this 
time we remain unable to open places for Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 pupils who are not eligible 
for keyworker provision. We understand that this will be a very frustrating decision for many families.  
 
We have considered various different models of opening whilst always prioritising the safety of pupils and 
staff using the school site and in addition continuing to provide learning for all groups of pupils who are 
working at home. With the huge increase in the number of key worker pupils requiring a school place, and 
after much deliberation, we considered that there were only two viable options left:  
the option to accept pupils from the priority cohorts which would mean there would be no staffing 
capacity to provide home learning for any year groups or the option to continue to provide home learning 
for all year groups and accommodate only key worker pupils in school. 
 
We will continue to adapt our provision to reflect the ongoing updates to government guidance. We 
recognise the importance of all pupils engaging fully in their education and look forward to a time when we 
can welcome more pupils back into school. We appreciate the support of the school community as we 
work our way through the challenges presented to us by the COVID-19 pandemic.   
 
 
Working from Home 
 
Thank you to everyone who has sent in photos of your children working from home.  It is one way we can 
stay ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƭƻǎǳǊŜΦ ¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŀŘŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǇŀƎŜ 
to help them keep in touch. 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Working in School 
 
We have taken photos of the activities the children have been involved in at school this week. 
 

 
 
 
²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ōȅ {ǘ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ ƻŦ /ƘƛŎƘŜǎǘŜǊΣ ǿƘƻ ŘƛŜŘ ƛƴ 
1253.  Born in Worcestershire he ended up as Bishop of Chichester in Sussex. 
 

 
 
 

 


